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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

September 14, 2009

Academic Council Room

10:00 a.m. – 11:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 10:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the May 20, 2009 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly welcomed the members of Administrative Council to the start of the 2109-2010 academic year.  She commended the Orientation team, thanking Lori Tenser and her student assistants Crystal Aiken and Alex Kuykendall.  She acknowledged the contributions of Lisa Easley and Beth Robichaud, who are co-chairing Administrative Council this year.  

President Bottomly discussed ongoing organizational changes at the senior level.  The changes are designed to centralize and optimize important functions, not to further reduce the workforce.
· Creation of Division of Finance and Administration
The Division of Administration and Planning has been combined with the Division of Finance, eliminating the position of Vice President of Administration, and Andy Evans is now the College’s Chief Operating Officer, overseeing this new division.

· Merging of Financial Aid and Admissions
Jennifer Desjarlais has assumed the newly established position of Dean of Admission and Financial Aid in order to optimize our strategic goals regarding financial aid, recruitment, and enrollment.

· Changes in Information Services/Library

With the retirement of Micheline Jedrey, and with the help of consultants, President Bottomly is investigating ways in which the reporting structure of this area may be more closely linked to the academic leadership.  She will be forming a committee to identify a new leader for the IS/Library organization, chaired by Andy Shennan. 

· Office of the Dean of the College

President Bottomly is considering the question of how best to structure the academic leadership of the college so that resources are mobilized in support of college priorities, and she will be consulting with members of the faculty.

President Bottomly is pleased at the progress that has been made in addressing the college’s ongoing budgetary challenges, and she will continue to update Administrative Council on the progress to date and the work to be done. She praised those who have taken up the challenge of organizing differently to accomplish their work, citing examples from the Residence Directors, the Registrars Office, SFS and Admissions.

Human Resources

Eloise McGaw welcomed everyone back to a new school year.  She acknowledged that last spring and summer were hard times.  She shared her enthusiasm for the energy and excitement of the new academic year, and she hopes to develop more effective ways to communicate what’s happening at the college.  With fewer staff across the college, we need to learn to do things differently, and we need to be a more forgiving community.  Sue Doherty and Kathy Stewart will be looking for ways to build positive energy and increase motivation, and they welcome everyone’s ideas.

Admissions 

Heather Ayers reported that 590 members of the Class of 2013 were welcomed to campus through a wonderful orientation program.  35% of those who applied were admitted, and the yield on those offered admission was 41%.   The quality and diversity of this year’s admitted students is especially impressive in light of the current economy. She thanked our colleagues in Student Financial Services, and the rest of the college, for helping to make this possible. 

The following facts about the class of 2013 were shared:

· Of those reporting rank, 95% rank in the top 20% of their high school class

· Average SAT scores are 689 (Critical Reading), 683 (Math), 693 (Writing), and the ACT average is 30

· Students come from 42 states plus Washington, DC, and Puerto Rico, and represent 46 nations of citizenship

· 34% come from private schools, 62% public, 3% parochial, 1% home schooled

· 38% are ALANA, 15% are international citizens or living abroad

· 11% have alumnae ties, 10% are first generation to attend college

· 55% are receiving aid from all sources and 53% from institutional grant aid

Ms. Ayers concluded by sharing an essay by one student, describing her decision to apply to Wellesley.

Pandemic Preparedness Team

Vanessa Britto, Clinical Director of Health Services, reported that the college has already seen students with the symptoms of the H1N1 virus.  She reported the following facts:

· The symptoms are a temperature greater than 100, a cough or sore throat, plus chills or body aches.
· The CDC does not recommend testing for the flu because there are may false negatives.
· Information about the flu has be disseminated to the community in many ways.
· The community needs to be diligent about hand washing, use of hand sanitizers, and coughing into sleeves, not hands.

· If ill, student/faculty/staff need to self-isolate until temperature has dropped below 100 for 24 hours.  Less virus will shed once temperature has dropped.

· A telephone line will be set-up for faculty and staff to communicate with dept. chairs and managers about flu.

· Seasonal flu vaccines will be available for students in the coming weeks and a similar program will be available for faculty/staff, and all are encouraged to get the vaccine.

Dean of Students

Andy Shennan is actively searching for a replacement for Mary Greenwood.  He is working to insure that the student experience isn’t hurt by the budget cuts.  We all need to work to help people understand that that some things that the college has done in the past are no longer possible.

Innovations in the Academic Area:

· There are a number of academic planning task forces and committees and they are getting ready to report on their recommendations

· A first year seminar program is being developed

· International programs will be coordinated

· New forms of faculty/student research are being investigated

· College majors are under review

· Looking for ways to enhance the sense of academic community with the use of community time

Other Initiatives:

· The Albright Institute inaugural session will be in January, 2010

· The collaboration with Babson and Olin is a terrific opportunity

· We will work to enhance and reenergize the connection with MIT

Mr. Shennan also discussed the further consequences of last year’s endowment woes.  A retirement incentive will be offered to faculty, and he will be working to make sure faculty understand the consequences of workforce reductions.  We should all be mindful of the need for flexibility, patience and imagination.
Announcements

Martha Dietrick discussed the ways in which the Department of Physical Education, Recreation and Athletics (PERA) can enhance the community.  She discussed the Stay Fit/Get Fit program.

Lori Friedman discussed the mission of CPPAC.

Donna Volpe Strouse, of the Data Security Task Force, explained the Personal Information Survey.

Lisa Easley, of the Administrative Council Steering Committee, solicited ideas for future agenda items.

The next meeting of Administrative Council will be held on October 14, 2009 at 11am.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 11am.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary
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